
 

 

Report on 

one-day international seminar 

“Mathematical Perspective in the Emergence of Physics” 

The Department of Physics, in collaboration with the Scientific Research Committee (SRC) and the Internal 

Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC), successfully organized a one-day international seminar on the topic 

“Mathematical Perspective in the Emergence of Physics”, on 29th Aug, 2023 at MR Hall and featured Mr. 

Alex Ely Kossovsky, a distinguished guest speaker from the University of New York. The seminar aimed 

to explore the intricate relationship between mathematics and physics, focusing on how mathematical 

concepts have played a pivotal role in the development and emergence of various branches of physics. It 

provided a platform for scholars, researchers, and students to engage in discussions and gain insights into 

the mathematical foundations of physics. The seminar commenced with an inaugural session, featuring 

opening remarks by Dr Debarghya Goswami, the Head of the Department of Physics, followed by the 

welcome speech of the President of SRC club.  - Fr. Dr. Donatus Kujur, the Principal of the St. Joseph’s 

College, delivered the welcome address, emphasizing the significance of the seminar’s theme.  - Mr. Alex 

Ely Kossovsky, the guest speaker, delivered the keynote address, highlighting the historical and 

contemporary importance of mathematics in physics. 185 students and teachers participated in this event. 

 

Geo Tag Photo:  The Chief Guest  Mr . Alex Ely Kossovsky with all students and faculties of the 

department. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance of the participants in the One-Day International Seminar on “Mathematical 

Perspective in the Emergence of Physics”: 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Total number of participants: 185 


